
SECTION 1 – ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT 2021/22 

(in which the parish council has to say ‘yes’ or ‘no’ to each of the following statements). 

 

 
 

 
 

Financial management is met through the quarterly reconciliation prepared by the Clerk/RFO, 

presented at a council meeting and signed by a councillor (who is not a signatory on the account). 

Accounting statements comprise Section 2 of Return.  They show balance brought forward at start 

of the year, added to the Precept and all other receipts; from which are subtracted staff costs and all 

other payments to give the balance at year end.   

Bank reconciliation – account reconciled to 31
st
 March, showing any unpresented cheques and any 

uncredited receipts. 

 

 
 

Internal control is provided by the Clerk/RFO’s finance update at each council meeting, the 

quarterly reconciliation statements, the minutes of each meeting that record payments, and the half-

year Internal Audit.  Prevention of fraud is harder to accommodate, but income (precept, newsletter 

advertising, cemetery burials, grants) is properly accounted for, and all expenditure is supported by 

a voucher/invoice for each item. 

 

 
 

Expenditure decisions are minuted; and we have adopted the required Code of Conduct and Model 

Publication Scheme.  It is mandatory for small councils to publicise all expenditure over £100 under 

the Transparency Code; we achieve that through the newsletter, minutes and the village website. 

 

 
 

Electors were provided with the opportunity to exercise their rights by public notice to inspect the 

2021/22 accounts before the Return was sent to the External Auditors, and again when it was 

returned approved by them. Half year audit 22/23 on the website. 

 

 
 

 



The only conceivable risks are loss of council money (very little of which is held before paying into 

the bank regularly) and damage to, or caused by, council property.  We are fully insured against 

every conceivable eventuality.  Under the new Transparency Code (see 3 above) Risk Assessments 

have become mandatory.  One such has been drawn up for the grass cutting contract. 

 

  
 

Besides the monthly finance statement at meetings, the Clerk/RFO arranges for a quarterly 

reconciliation of the bank statement, signed by a councillor (see also 1 above).  The Internal Auditor 

also conducted a mid-year audit and check on internal controls (see also 2 above). 

 

 
 

There were no issues raised by either Internal or External Audit on the 2021/22 accounts. 

 

 
 

We have no claims against us, nor any money on loan. 

 

  
 

We have no Trust Funds, so not applicable (this is the only statement of the nine where you can say 

‘NA’ instead of ‘Yes’ or ‘No’). 


